# **NEWTON UPON DERWENT PARISH COUNCIL**

2 Sunnycroft, Newton upon Derwent YO41 4DB Tel: 01904 607036. mail: clerk@newtonuponderwent.org.uk

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> May 2016, immediately following the Annual General Meeting.

The Meeting commenced at 8.40 pm

Open Forum M. Horsley attended to invite the Councillors to a meeting at the Chapel on

Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> June, when the future use of the Chapel will be discussed. The Reverend New would like to meet the residents and hear about their

ideas. The "Friends of ,,, " will be initiated.

She also mentioned the date of the Chapel Birthday Party will be on

Saturday 18th June and all will be welcome.

At this point the Member of Public left

Present:

Councillors: Cllr Readman (Chair) Cllrs Horsley, Wheeler, Thompson and Robinson

Officers: L Hill (Clerk)

**Public:** There was 1 member of the public present for Open Forum only.

Apologies for absence None

**Minutes of last meeting** The minutes of the last full meeting were read and signed by the Chairman

as a true record.

**Declaration of interest** None declared

Matters arising:

whom said it was not on their schedule so she completed a new form to

action this.

Mask Lane Highways are still to provide a quote for tarmacing Mask Lane, from

Sandhills westward. Clerk has e-mailed Dave Sachs @ ERYC Highways

to remind him.

Where cars can park at the end of Mask Lane was discussed. The matter of the Registry of the final piece of Nanny Leyton's land was brought up

and Cllr Readman said he would look into this.

Bus Shelter The Half Moon Pub Car Park Sign on the new bus shelter has still to be

carried out. It has been agreed with the Pub that they will supply a free electricity point to the Bus Shelter for the purposes of providing a light over the Car Park sign and an internal light for the bus shelter. Concern was raised about the delay as the sign post would direct more of the pub visitors

to the Car Park.

It was noted that the land the bus shelter now stands on has not yet been signed over to the Council. The Clerk is to contact the Builder for an

update. Clerk to write to Mr Blades.

Chair: Newton upon Derwent Parish Council

.....

15<sup>th</sup> June 2016

732

Letter Box Still to be painted

Fibre Broadband Cllr Thompson read her response to her enquiries about Fibre Broadband

for the village. This says the role out will be in Spring 2017 but she has approached ERYC to see if they can speed this up. There would be a cost to the village for this. Cllr Thompson also pointed out that grants are now available for any private resident wishing to install a satellite system. The Clerk was asked to arrange for this information to be distributed around all the village. Cllr Horsley added that he had also been on the website to try and obtain a date but it is still saying "coming soon".

Village Upkeep

Parking No issues reported

Footpaths To be stencilled to remind dog owners about picking up dog litter. There are

now enough bins around the village. It was agreed to have a bin sited down Bull Balk as well. The same size as the one by the bus shelter. Clerk

to arrange with ERYC.

It was also agreed by all that we should have some clean it up stickers on

the lamp-posts. Clerk to make enquiries.

Planters The new Planters by the Bus Shelter were purchased by members of the

Gardening Club. Many Thanks to them for doing this.

Talk by Grahame Hicks was moved, by consensus, to the beginning of the AGM

## Feedback on the new group Wolds & Pocklington Liaison meeting 29th April.

Cllr Wheeler talked about the contents of the meeting. There were 4 local councillors present. They did discuss the A1079 and broadband but there was nothing that affected Newton upon Derwent at this time.

**Wilberfoss Parish Council** – Petition for a roundabout. This was discussed at the AGM. It was agreed by the Council that the village needed to be involved in the meetings regarding the petition for a roundabout, to ensure that the interests of Newton upon Derwent were covered.

# Correspondence: all e-mailed to Councillors prior to meeting

- 1. ERYC
- I. Grantfinder4Logalgovernment update noted
- 2. OTHER

I. Police – May Newsletter

II. SLCC - Leadership Conference

III. ERNLLCA – Newsletter

Above noted

Chair: Newton upon Derwent Parish Council

15<sup>th</sup> June 2016 **733** 

#### Finance:

- 1. Bank Balances for April 2016
- 2. Expenses to be paid: M Horsley – for cost of planters & plants
- Internal auditor to be appointed. To ask Julie Davis. 3.

### **Planning Applications:**

16/00831/PLF

Amended plans for Meadow Croft, Main St.

Comments to add to original are: Garages are outside the building line and are on agricultural land. Plot 2 – the drive should be the same width as Plot 1 The height of the houses should not be any higher than Thornbush next door.

The next meeting will be on 15<sup>th</sup> June 2016, with the following one on 20<sup>th</sup> July.

The meeting closed at 9.50pm

# List of all sundry items - emailed previously to all Councillors

Rural Services Network x 5 **ERVAS** bulletin Public Sector Exec on-line x 2 Government News x 3 Modern Govt.- course Eibe – play equip Inside Govt. Capita - Conference Marie Curie - Great Tea Party June 2016

All above noted

**Chair: Newton upon Derwent Parish Council** 

15<sup>th</sup> June 2016

734